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                                                    MEDIA RELEASE       

Indigo Shire Council - Declining Service Levels 
Indigo Community Voice is raising concerns about Indigo Shire Council’s 2024/25 draft budget and 
long-term plan. A significant reduction in renewal of core community assets has been slated by 
Council for the next 10 years. 

Key Findings: 
• Substantial underfunding for renewing vital community assets. 
• Community service levels is expected to remain low for the next 10 years. 
• Current and past expansionary programme has set the stage for future rate rises. 

 

Indigo Shire Council’s (ISC) long-term plan in conjunction with the 2024/25 budget reveals a 
significant an annual shortfall in funding of 34% for renewing major assets over the next decade. 
Community dissatisfaction with service levels over the past five years has been an ongoing 
concern and the situation is expected to deteriorate even further. 
 
Critical infrastructure like roads, footpaths and flood mitigation works will be underfunded by 
Council as identified by the Renewal gap, which is only at 66% of that required. 
 
The Renewal gap indicator measures how well Councils are replacing worn-out assets. The ratio 
should be above 1.0 (or 100%), so replacement funds exceed the cost of renewing the declining 
assets. The 10-year average annual funding for renewing assets is only 66% of that required which 
is a concern for the community. 
 
Daily maintenance and repair costs will increase, further straining ratepayer funds. The backlog of 
worn-out assets will grow, leading to further pressure on declining service levels. 

 

Over the past few years, the council has been on a multi-million-dollar expansion programme 
through public tax funded grants for non-essential projects. This ultimately creates an ongoing debt 
legacy for rate payers for projects that the community have not seen as a priority, as demonstrated 
by past budget submissions over the last 3 years. 
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Whilst Council has identified no future rate rises above the rate cap this ignores Council’s current 
and past expansionary programme and coupled with the 34% funding reduction will ultimately 
increase pressure for rate rises above the rate cap in the mid to long term. 

Indigo Community Voice encourages the community to raise their concerns and provide feedback 
to Indigo Shire Council on the draft budget by June 4th.  

Charles Mitchell,  
Committee Member, Indigo Community Voice Inc. 
 
 

Reference data from Council’s long-term plan 

 

 

 

Table 1 – Extract from Indigo Shire Council 2024/25 Draft budget 

 


